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2019-20 School Theme “Lives without Limits”

Wednesday, March 26, 2020 

Dear Parents, 

 

  

 

All of you are doing a great job in Week #2 of the school dismissal. Thank you for reaching out with questions and
concerns. We have clarifications and answers to many things, but not all. Thanks for your patience as we continue to
work through issues.

 

Please make note of the following:

 

1. Social/Emotional Efforts 

 

Our #cedarvalleylife “Stay Connected” contest is our purposeful attempt to help students feel the Cedar Valley love and
know what an incredible community we have.  We are delivering prizes while staying at a safe distance. We may zoom in
our cameras and post the winner's reactions if we have permission. Thanks for encouraging your students to learn new
things and be productive!  

 

Also, Mr. Nate Crandall is making fun videos to help your kiddos with their social/emotional while being productive at the
same time.  We have also asked all Jet Time advisors to text, call, send a video message to each one of their Jet Time
students. 

 

Students are welcome to reach out at any time to their JetTime teacher, to a counselor, or to Mr. Crandall
(natecrandall@alpinedistrict.org) with any questions or concerns. 

 

2. Schools Closed to the Public Starting Monday

We will be closing all schools beginning next Monday, March 30. All doors to the building should remain locked. Although
there will be employees in the building, preparing meals and staffing the main office, the school will be closed to the
public. If someone needs something from inside the school (a book from a locker, an instrument, etc), they should call the
front office and an employee can retrieve the item. The student or parent should come to the school during the "Grab and
Go" drive-through meal service where they will be given the item in the drive-through line. 

 



3. School Libraries Closed

The closing of schools includes the school library. We know that many of you are using the amazing digital resources that
are on our website like Sora etc.  Link Here 

 

4. MTech Credit

MTEC has made the difficult decision to postpone their classes until at least May 4th.  Many private schools are making
the same decision. This means that students cannot complete the hours required to earn high school credit.  Because
many of our students are dependent on this credit for graduation, any student who maintains their enrollment and was in
good standing with MTEC  (or their private school) prior to this decision will receive a "P" on their transcript for each high
school credit for which they are enrolled. Scholarships from our CTE office for private cosmetology schools will not be
impacted.  Students will need to work with their respective schools to meet their requirements for program completion and
licensing. Any student or parent with questions or concerns can email Michelle Price directly at
michelleprice@alpinedistrict.org

 

5. Yearbooks

 

Our goal is to help get all of the yearbooks done this year so that students will be able to receive them at the end of the
year. This will certainly be a year to remember.  Yearbooks can be purchased by paying online.  Link to our school
website then select the information tab, then select My School Fees.

 

6. May Events

As of right now, the school dismissal is scheduled until May 1. We are not canceling May events at this time (lagoon day,
graduations, senior activities, etc). We will address May activities if there is reason to believe the school dismissal will go
longer than May 1. 

 

7. Answers to Other Questions

We know that there are still many questions to be answered. We will continue to communicate as soon as new
information is able to be shared.  Please visit our  Questions and Answers Link:  

 

We have so many opportunities to grow and be productive.......You are doing great!

 

Sincerely,

 

Courtney Johnson

Principal 

CVHS
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